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MARSHALL UNIVERSITY 

News Letter 
OFFICE OF INFORMATIONAL SERVICES • NEWS BUREAU • MARSHALL UNIVERSITY • HUNTINGTON, WEST VIRGINIA 25701 

August 13, 197 5 

Reception, dance planned Aug. 26 
With the new term beginning Monday, Aug. 25, several activities for faculty members have been arranged for 

that week. 

Reception and Dance 

The president's reception and dance will be held Tuesday, Aug. 26, from 8 p.m. to 11 p.m. in the Multi-Purpose 
Room of Memorial Student Center. All current and former members of the faculty and staff, as well as widows or 
widowers of retirees, are invited to attend. Spouses or guests also are invited. Music will be provided by "The 
Milestones" and light refreshments will be served. President Hayes emphasized that the invitation includes ALL 
employees, including clerical and buildings and grounds personnel. 

President's Address to Faculty 

President Hayes will address the faculty at a general meeting scheduled for Thursday, Aug. 28, at 3:30 p.m. in 
the Multi-Purpose Room of Memorial Student Center. A social period will begin at 3 p.m. and coffee will be served. 

New Faculty Orientation Dinner 

New members of the faculty will have an orientation dinner Wednesday, Aug. 27, at 4:30 p.m. in Memorial 
Student Center's Special Dining Room, with President Hayes as host. The event will be adjourned by 6: 15 p.m. for 
the benefit of those scheduled to teach evening classes. A new "buddy system" for orientation of the new faculty 
members will be explained during the dinner. 

Fall Registration 

Many members of the faculty will be involved in the Fall Term registration Monday, Aug. 25, and Tuesday, Aug. 
26. Fall Term classes begin Wednesday, Aug. 27. 

Collegiate Meetings 

Deans of the colleges of Arts and Sciences, Business and Applied Science and Education wiJl meet with their 
respective faculties Tuesday, Aug. 26, at 3:30 p.m. The College of Education meeting will be in Smith Hall 154; the 
College of Arts and Sciences will meet in Old Main Auditorium; the College of Business and Applied Science will 
meet in Prichard Hall 40 l . 

Gab Session planned this Thursday afternoon 
TI1l' final Faculty Gab Session of the summer tenn will be held this Thursday at 2 p.m. in the Presidents Room of Memorial 

Sludcnl Ccnlcr. 
The Gab Sessions arc designed to offer un opportunity for informal exchanges between PreNident Hnycs ond members of llll' 

faculty. 
A schedule for foll term Gab Sessions will be announced later. 



P·1gc 2 

Med School names librarian, Beckley leader 
The 'Marshall University School of Medicine and Associated 

Health Professions has announced the appointments of the 
chief administrator for its Beckley, W. Va., campus, and of a 
director for :its libraries. ' . 

Dr. Robert C. Parlett, dean Of the medical school and vice 
president for health sciences at Marshall, made the 
announcement. 

Dr. Guy C. Hollifield of Beckley has been appointed the 
first full time faculty member (professor of medicine) and 
associate dean for clinical affairs -- Beckley campus. He also 
will serve as chairman of the Dean's Committee for the two 
Veterans Administration hospitals (Beckley and Huntington) 
affiliated with the new medical school. 

Miss Ann L. Howard, an Ashland, Ky., native, has been 
appointed director of health sciences libraries for the medical 
school. She is responsible for developing the main medical 
school library and for satellite library development in the 
medical school's affiliated locations. Hollifield, who earned his 
M.D. from the University of Virginia School of Medicine, 
recently hus served as consultant to the Beckley Veterans 
Administration llospital and as consulting physician to the 
Raleigh General Hospital in Beckley. He has been a member of 
the attending staff at Beckley Appalachian Regional Hospital 
since coming to Beckley in 1973 from a chairmanship in the 
Department of Medicine at Chicago Wesley Memorial Hospital. 

He has held numerous teaching appointments, including 
that of director of medicine at Beckley Appalachian Regional 
Hospital; professor of medicine at Northwestern University 
School of Medicine from 1966 to 1973, and a series of 
increasing academic ranks from instructor to associate 
professor of medicine at the University of Virginia School of 
Medicine from 1954 to 1966. 

His writings on research in metabolism and obesity have 
been published widely. His area of specialization is 

endocrinology and metab.olism. 
Miss Howard attended Marshall and received her B .S. degree 

from the University of Minnesota and her M.S.L.S. from 
Columbia University. She most recently served as director of 
Medical Libraries for Southern Illinois University at 
Springfield, where she began the library program for SIU's 
School of Medicine. She previously served as assistant science 
librarian at SIU at Carbondale, Ill., as supervisor of all 
institutional libraries for the Commonwealth of Kentucky, as 
chief librarian for the Veterans Administration Medical School 
at Lexington, Ky., and as research librarian for the Meade 
Corp. in Chillicothe, Ohio. 

She currently is engaged in establishing the main medical 
school library at Huntington Hall on the grounds of the 
Huntington Veterans Administration Hospital. She will reside 
at Ceredo, W. Va. 

Community College hours extended 

Marshall University's new Community College is 
extending its office hours in an effort to better 
accommodate working people, Dr. Robert 0. Hatton, 
vice president for the Community College, announced 
today. 

The Community College now will be open from 8 
a.m. to 5:30 p.m., Monday through Friday. 

Hatton said the change was made to help people 
interested in the Community College's programs find 
time to visit the campus. "Many of these people work 
from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. and can't get here during their 
working hours," he said. 

Women invited to special MU 1 open house' 
There can be more to life than cooking dinner, making 

beds, taking shorthand, pounding a typewriter or selling 
clothes. 

That, essentially, is the message to be presented Monday, 
Aug. 18, at Marshall University during a special "open house" 
for women. 

The event, scheduled for I :30 p.m. in Marshall's Memorial 
Student Center, is being coordinated by Admissions Director 
James W. Harless. Invitations have been mailed to leaders of 93 

SECOND HIGH-QUALITY COPIER AVAILABLE 

A second, high-quality copier (much like the unit in the 
Office of the Vice President for Business Affairs) now is 
available in Graphic Services, Old Main Basement, for use by 
faculty and staff. 

area organizations to be passed on to members of the groups. 
However, all women are invited to attend, Harless stressed. 

A reception will begin at I :20 p.m. and refreshments will 
be served. Marshall President Robert B. Hayes will welcome 
the group at 1 :45 p.m. The next hour will be devoted to brief 
discussions of admission to the university, academic programs, 
the School of Medicine, the new Community College, the 
Women's Studies program, the Student Development Center 
and the Advising Center. 

The formal program will close with a question-and-answer 
period, to be followed by campus tours. 

Since the open house is scheduled after the close of the 
summer term and before the beginning of the fall term, 
sufficient parking will be available for those attending, Harless 
said. Guests may park on any of the university's parking lots. 
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